SBMHA Executive Meeting Minutes
Date: November 16, 2016
Location: Mildmay Arena Meeting Room
Members Present: Ryan Kreager, Troy Fischer, Pamela Martin, Carl Kennedy, Donna Ruetz, Jason McDonald, Sherri Dillon, Jill Kuntz, Shannon Henry, Nancy Berwick, Paul Tolton
Absent: Jane Tolton, Nancy Zettler, Regan Strauss
Ryan called meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

Minutes from Last Meeting:

Motion to accept minutes as written was proposed by Troy. Seconded by Carl. Motion Carried.

Matters Arising from Previous Meeting:
All other matters will be discussed within Communications Reports/Committee Reports.

Communication Reports/Committee Reports:

OMHA Contact - Jane Tolton 
Jane provided an update.  Jane still tracking suspensions, games sheets need to be taken to WOAA office periodically (Carl said he would try to do it more often). Jane still adding AP for teams.

OWHA Contact – Sherri Dillon 
No intermediate girls team (not enough players). All rosters are completed. WOAA is having 75 anniversary, can nominate someone with 20+years of volunteer service.

Technical Direction and Coaches Committee – Jason McDonald 
Midget Girls jerseys still have not been located. Jason to post article on website offering a “Reward for information leading to the whereabouts of the jerseys”. Jason advised that goalie equipment is needed for the younger teams (Tyke). Carl made a motion to purchase 2 sets of goalie equipment and sticks. Seconded by Jill. Motion Carried. There was some feedback with regard to the tryout process and Jason will be holding a coaches committee meeting in the new year to start to get things together to improve for next year. Bantam issues have been worked out. Bantam LL is using AP from PeeWee. Both coaches are trying to work together to avoid game conflicts. 
Ice Manager – Carl Kennedy

Carl provided an update. Schedule is running smoothly. Coaches can look for open ice and request more ice time.
Registrar – Nancy Zettler - absent
Family has still refused to pay late fee. Ryan to follow up with written request for payment.
Local League Convenor – Regan Strauss – absent No Report given.
Rep/AE Convenor and Equipment Management Committee – Paul Tolton

Paul provided an update. The balance of the blue pucks have now arrived.  The 2 jerseys have been ordered (for the logo contest winners). They should be in soon.
Fundraising and Booth Committee – Shannon Henry 
Both booths are running smoothly. Clothing sales went well. Raffle is all set, tickets are being delivered to all families. Need to fix deposit box in Teeswater booth, Shannon will get it fixed. Memorial awards are to be completed next Tuesday.

Website Committee Chair –Pam Martin

Pam provided an update. Jermey Wilkins is doing a great job. Nothing else to report.
Discipline Committee – Jill Kuntz 
Jill nothing for discipline.

Risk Management Committee and Tournament Committee – Nancy Berwick

Nancy provided update. Some police forms have come in.
Nomination Committee – Troy Fischer - Nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report – Donna Ruetz

Donna provided update. There was an issue with the game times for some of the teams. Jason to send reminder to the coaches to advise them of their time allowed for games. Donna to make a sign in sheet for the SBMHA team staff too so there is no question for the gate person on who gets in for free. There was a large sponsor for a team that was set out as “for extra ice”. However, the extra ice is not been in the SBHMA arenas and not through SBMHA so there is a concern of no insurance for the players and coaches. Ryan to write a letter to advise the coach regarding the sponsorship can only be for tournament and travel costs. Donna provided a partial treasurers report. Mileage is very high. Jason to contact Turnball to review situation. Door person for Teeswater is Rhonda, she will be paid mileage. She will be away sometime and Maddy (and her sister) will try to cover and executive members will also try to cover shifts when needed.


New Business

Jill – Goalie clinic went well. More to be scheduled. Will schedule PEP clinics for Novice and Midget Rep and AE. If feedback is good from coaches then mores will be scheduled for other age groups. Mildmay tire craft donated tires. 

Jane – Ray Lux is going through old first aid kits. Anyone can contact him if anything is needed. He will be running a trainers meeting. SBMHA will cover the costs for refreshments.

Jill –will sell old jerseys (after contacting some of the sponsors to see if they want one first), all old equipment. Jill to ask Kelly regarding nacho machine and popcorn machine. Mini sticks and coffee cups will be used at the tournaments.

Adjournment/Next Meeting
Next meeting will be December 15, 2016 at 7:30 pm at Teeswater Arena –Meeting Room. At 10:00 pm Pam made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Carl. Motion Carried.
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